

The Streets, Lands & Bldg committee met February 9, 2022 at 2:30 pm.

Present Jeff Bourdo, Matt Lenke, Bob Bruning, Marcia Mazur, and Susie Rahe. Absent - Mayor Carol Bailey.

Topics Discussed:

- *. Recent snow storm - The transmission went out on the 1 ton truck. Fortunately we were able to borrow a truck from the township. The truck along with the water break on Bierly added challenges to snow removal.

- *. 2007 1 Ton truck - The truck is having the transmission replaced for the 3rd time. The cost is around \$3400.00.

- *. New 1 Ton - Funds have been appropriated for replacement of the 1 Ton. Jeff & Matt were asked to start looking. They were giving information on the government lease program.

- *. Pool - Fencing at the pool for the new splash pad was discussed. The specs need to be reviewed with Jeff so he can obtain quotes.

- *. Summer Help - Jeff & Matt declined hiring summer help for mowing as they do not feel they need assistance.

- *. Oberhouse Park - We will be inviting the Oberhouse family to the next meeting to discuss our options with the land. Prior to the meeting the deed restrictions need to be shared with Bob & Marcia.

- *. Mowers - Arrangements have been made for replacing the mowers that we lease annually.

- *. Leaf Machine & Chipper - Committee needs to look for options to replace this equipment. Leaf machine is the higher priority.

- *. Welcome to Pemberville signs - Bob had the opportunity to speak with Pat Luther, former mason instructor at Penta. Pat recently replaced the sign for Marsh & Marstella and maybe an option for Pemberville's.

- *. Eastwood Youth Baseball & Softball - Clarity of who is responsible for care of the Pemberville fields needs to be reviewed. We will schedule a combined meeting with Parks & Rec and the Association prior to the ball season starting.

- *. Reiter's property on Sherman - Jeff and Matt will add stone to the area in question once the weather breaks.

- *. Car Show - Briefly discussed business owner concerns with the Car Shows downtown. Further discussion and requirements for PIMA need to be reviewed so businesses are not disrupted for these events.

Committee agreed that the 2nd Wednesday at 2:30 was still a good time to meet. Next meeting is March 9th.